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Prevnar 13 –
Initial FDA  Approvals vs. Initial ACIP Recommendation

• Initial FDA approval – February 24, 2010
• Prevention of invasive disease and otitis media caused by strep pneumoniae 

in infants and young children six weeks to five years of age

• Supplemental FDA Approval – January 25, 2013
• Expanded to older children and adolescents up to age 17

• ACIP Recommendation – February 20, 2013
• Children aged 6-18 years with immunocompromising conditions 
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Prevnar 13 –
Pfizer Letter to prescribers (February 26, 2013)
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Prevnar 13 –
Excerpt of Reply Email from CDC/ACIP Official (March 2013)

From: [CDC/ACIP Official]
Date: March 1, 2013, 12:45:51 AM GMT+01:00
To: [Pfizer Vaccines Medical Lead]
Subject: FW: Misleading Message

*  *  *

When FDA approves a vaccine as safe and effective, there is the implicit assumption that 
the use of the vaccine will come from recommendation(s) of the ACIP. This is a case where 
the ACIP recommendation was not communicated specifically in the attached letter, 
leaving the possibility that health care professionals may misinterpreting how the vaccine 
should be used as recommended by the ACIP, even though the letter from Ms Raphael is 
accurate with regards to the label. So, the issue concerns future communication from 
Pfizer regarding use of PCV13 in the 6 through 17 year old population. We hope that 
information provided by Pfizer will be the same as the ACIP recommendations and 
therefore avert potential confusion. I will be happy to discuss this issue with you and 
appreciate your discussion this afternoon.
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Prevnar 13 –
Reply Email from Academic Physician (March 15, 2013)

• “Discordant FDA and ACIP approaches . . . creates confusion for the 
practicing physicians as discussion of the uses recommended by the 
ACIP become off label discussions.”

• “It would appear sensible that discussion about its use in high risk 
individuals that are consistent with published and peer reviewed data 
should be able to be discussed.”

• [Typos have been corrected]
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